
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– September 19, 2022 
 

Present:   Margo Connors, Chris Ellms, Dick Bielefield 

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:   None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

Jennifer shared the minutes of the most recent Joint Loss Committee meeting.  Margo asked for 

additional information on SHFD training. 

 

The board received notice that Nick DeMayo has filed an appeal to the Board of Tax and Land 

Appeals. 

 

The board will send a letter to 58 Route 18 as no building permit filed. 

 

The board discussed electric rate suppliers for the town accounts.  Highway is covered by the 

solar and there will be a credit that can be put toward electric costs each March.  The Crapo 

Building still has ENH Power and a good rate.  Direct Energy appears to be the best option for 

the remaining accounts. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion, seconded by MR. ELLMS to join Community Power 

Coalition of NH and appoint Jordan Applewhite as Director and Margo Connors as alternate. 

The motion passed unanimously. 

 

The board approved the following permits;  

Solar permit    Tim Egan   Map 210, Lot 3.25 

Garage permit  Philip Roshak   Map 222, Lot 2 

Kitchen Remodel        Snowden Henry  Map 209, Lot 2 

Accessory Cottage      Hilary Bonbright  Map 214, Lot 35 

 

MR. ELLMS made a motion to approve the minutes of September 12, 2022 seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

With no more business before the Board MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. ELLMS  the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is 

Monday September 26, 2022 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


